
CHART OF LEAFY GREENS  
Nutrient value, varieties and ways for eating, cooking and storing.  
 

Green Nutrients Variety Eating Cooking Storing 

Kale  
A very hearty 
plant, that 
can grow 
almost 
anywhere. 
Doesn’t need 
a lot of 
water. 

High in Vitamin 
A &C, calcium, 
magnesium, 
potassium, folic 
acid, trace 
minerals 
manganese, 
copper, zinc. 
Good source of 
dietary fibre. 

Curly green, 
flat dark 
green, curly 
purple 
 

Salads, 
Wraps, 
Lightly steamed 
Stir fry,  
In soups & 
stews, 
Pesto (can also 
be mixed with 
other herbs 
(basil, oregano, 
cilantro, parsley) 

Best Raw, Massage 
the kale to release 
the enzymes, Use 
lemon, oil and salt to 
break down the 
fibre, adds flavour. 
Cook lightly steamed.  
 

Place is a plastic 
sealed bag, (remove 
extra air) in the 
refrigerator.   
Preserves nutrients, 
flavour, leaves 
yellowing. Do not 
wash before 
refrigeration 

Spinach 
Has a 
delicate 
sweet 
flavour, it 
may have 
originated in 
Persia (now 
Iran)  and like 
chard contains 
the red and 
yellow 
battalion 
pigments.  
 

High in iron and 
calcium 
potassium, 
magnesium, 
vitamins E, B1, 
B2 and niacin 
and good 
source of and 
antioxidants.  
Promotes heart 
health and 
reduce cancer 
risks. High in 
oxalic acid 
which can 
induce kidney 
stone (not 100% 
confirmed), and 
beneficial for 
eye and nervous 
system health 

Curly or 
savoy, flat-
leaf, baby 
spinach , 
frozen spinach 
(has less 
flavour).  
 

Best known for 
pesto, great in  
salads, lightly 
steamed or 
mixed last for 
stir fry, soups or 
stews, 
Delicious and 
easy to break 
down in 
smoothies. 
 

Wash well before 
using. Cut off stems 
except for baby 
spinach. Eat raw as 
much as possible.  
Cook quick boiling 
for one minute or al 
dente, Do not steam, 
cook in oil but last 
minute throw in with 
other vegetables. 

Place in a plastic bag, 
wrap tightly 
squeezing out the 
extra air. Store in a 
refrigerator, last up 
to 5 days the colder 
temperature will 
slow the respiration 
rate, helping to 
reserve the nutrients 
for a longer time 

 



Green Nutrients Variety Eating Cooking Storing 

Collards 
 
Native to the 
Mediterranean  
and eaten by 
the Greek and 
Romans, it has 
become a 
popular green 
in north 
America 
specifically in 
the southern 
US. 

Part of brassica 
(cabbage 
family), high in 
vitamin A, 
contains 
protein, good 
fibre, vitamin C 
and folic acid. 
Minerals are 
calcium, 
potassium, iron 
& zinc. 

Flat large 
leaves. 

Great in a stir 
fry, lightly 
cooked with 
coconut oil and 
garlic (best), 
Also for wraps 

Cut out the central 
stem and roll up 
leaves stacked on top 
of each other. Roll 
and slice across 
chiffonade style. 
Sauté lightly in 
coconut oil (or 
water) with garlic 
and add toasted 
sesame seeds. 

Store in the 
refrigerator up to 5-8 
days, wrapped tightly 
in a plastic bag. 

Swiss Chard 
Native to the 
Mediterranean 
region, it’s 
part of the 
chenopod 
family, which 
also includes 
beets, spinach 
and quinoa. 

Chard is about 
1/3 protein and 
a rich source of 
vitamin A, 
dietary fibre . 
good source of 
minerals 
calcium, 
magnesium, 
and potassium.  

Comes in 
different 
colours green, 
red or mixed 
variety with 
yellow.  

Great in almost 
anything lightly 
cooked. 
Can also eat the 
stems. Good raw 
in salads but 
best lightly 
cooked with 
beans, grains or 
other vegetables  

Wash the leaves well 
before using. Can eat 
the stem chopped 
separately or remove 
the central stem, roll 
the leaves and slice 
chiffonade style. 
Lightly steam or stir 
fry.   

Store in the 
refrigerator up to 5-8 
days, wrapped tightly 
in a plastic bag. 

Mustard 
greens 
 
Part of the 
cruciferous 
family, this 
plant 
is primarily 
known and 
used for its 
seeds, which 
are crushed 

These greens 
have the ability 
to bind bile 
acids in the 
digestive tract, 
helping to lower 
cholesterol and 
reduce heart 
attacks. They 
Contains sulfur 
compound 
excellent for 

Leaves of the 
mustard 
plant. Part of 
the 
cruciferous 
family (Brussel 
sprouts, 
cauliflower, 
kale, greens, 
etc.) Mizuna, 
Japanese 
variety.  

Has a stronger 
flavour, missed 
in with other 
greens as a 
salad, lightly 
steamed, stew 
or soups 

Has a spicy flavour. 
Remove the stem 
and chop the leaves. 
Sauté lightly in water 
or steam for a few 
minutes. Cook with 
garlic, combine with 
chopped olives, or 
add in tomatoes and 
tamari sauce to  
mellow the flavour. 
Adding sesame seeds 

Store in the 
refrigerator up to 5-8 
days, wrapped tightly 
in a plastic bag. 



and blended 
to make 
yellow 
mustard. 

detoxification 
and supporting 
the liver ability 
to produce 
enzymes that 
neutralize toxic 
substances. 
High in 
phytonutrients  

or sunflower seeds 
adds more textures. 
Also good in salads 
mixed with other 
greens. 

Green Nutrients Variety Eating Cooking Storing 

Dandelion 
 
Part of 
Asteraceae 
family of 
plants includes 
daisy, 
sunflower and 

stevia plants.  

Similar to other 
greens high in 
calcium, rich in 
antioxidants 
with Vitamins A 
& C. most 
beneficial use 
for cleansing 
the liver and 
detoxifying 
substances out 
of the body. 

Long leaf with 
ragged edges. 

Not as tasty on 
its own, good in 
salads and 
soups, stews. 
Dried great as 
coffee 
substitute. 

Wash well before 
using. Adds a spicy 
taste in smoothies, 
good in salads, stews 
or soups.  

Store in the 
refrigerator up to 5-8 
days, wrapped tightly 
in a plastic bag. 

Beet Greens 
Beets were 
used as animal 
fodder until the 
16

th
 century 

began using for 
human food. 
Beets greens 
were at one 
time the 
preferred part 
of the plant to 
eat.  

Similar to Swiss 
Chard, an 
excellent source 
of Vitamins A & 
C high in 
phytonutrients, 
& antioxidant  
protection from 
oxidative 
damage,  
cellular 
structures and 
DNA.  

Similar to 
beets of the 
Table variety 
red, orange, 
white and 
pink/candy 
strip. 
Sugar beets 
grown for 
production of 
refined sugar 
and alcohol. 
Have little 
nutrient value 
and double 
the sugar. 

Has an earthy 
flavour, 
delicious as a 
pesto, mixed 
with other 
lettuces in 
salads or lightly 
steamed with 
other greens 

Wash well before 
using. Ground in a 
pesto or cooked with 
other greens in a stir 
fry or as a fresh 
mixed greens salad.  

Store in the 
refrigerator up to 5 
-8 days, wrapped 
tightly in a plastic 
bag. 



Green Nutrients Variety Eating Cooking Storing 

Cabbage 
Native to the 
Mediterranean, 
cabbage has 
been cultivated 
for 4000 years. 
Russia eats 7 
times more 
Cabbage than 
anywhere else 
in the world. 

Cruciferous 
vegetable, 
excellent 
detoxifier and 
anti-cancer 
properties. High 
in chlorophyll, 
folic acid, 
Vitamin C and 
minerals such as 
selenium, sulfur 
and chlorine 
good for 
detoxification. 
Red cabbage is 
higher in 
Vitamin A and 
C. It is loaded 
with 
phytonutrients 
and the 
fermented 
sauerkraut is an 
excellent source 
for digestive 
enzymes good 
for the gut.  

Green, red, 
savoy, curly 

salads, 
coleslaw, 
fermented 
sauerkraut, the 
leaves for 
cabbage rolls, 
red cabbage 
delicious 
cooked with 
raisins, caraway 
and red vinegar, 
stir frys and 
soups  

Best eating raw in 
salads or lightly 
steamed for making 
cabbage rolls and 
cooked in tomato or 
white wine sauce. 
Goes with most stir 
frys. 
Also beneficial for 
gut health as a 
fermented 
sauerkraut 

Can stay out of 
fridge until ready 
to use. Once cut 
store in 
refrigerator. Can 
leave uncovered 
but may slightly 
brown, cut off 
when ready to use. 
Stays in fridge for 2 
weeks. 

 

 


